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NEWSLETTER December 2021 
 

From the Vice President 
 

 

Dear Members 

Firstly, I wish to explain why it is me and not Keith writing these notes. Following a bowel test, it was found that 

Keith had a cancer, and immediate treatment would be required. He was advised that the recovery would be over a 

number of months and would be a slow process. In view of this, Keith has decided to stand down as president and 

concentrate on his recovery. At the time of writing, his surgery is planned for 2nd December. I am sure you will join 

with me in wishing Keith a full recovery, and look forward to welcoming him back once he has recovered. 

For us all this has been a hard year full of setbacks and major health issues. Hopefully the worst is over and we can 

look forward to a full resumption of our Probus activities. Your committee has been busy in maintaining a full 

programme of events, and we hope you can all be a part of what looks to be a full and interesting year ahead. 

We are still looking for new members and the best way of finding them is via you, the members. If you have a pal 

looking for friendship and good company then bring him along he will be guaranteed a warm welcome. New 

introductory leaflets are available from James Robertson. 

 

May I take this opportunity of wishing you and your families a very happy Christmas, and a healthy new year. 

Richard Porter  Vice President 
 


